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Committee Vice Chair Cheryl Snodgrass called the meeting to order at 8:12 AM with introductions.

Review of the Minutes of the Previous Meeting:

After reviewing the minutes, a motion was made to approve the minutes as written.  The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.

Office of Instruction/Advisory Committee Business:

Dedra Daehn reported that the advisory committee agenda format has been changed. The main format change reflects a time column, which places an amount of time to be used for each agenda item with the majority of the meeting focused on the committee’s work plan. Clark College acknowledges and appreciates the time the industry members take out of their schedules and the change in the agenda format is one way to more effectively use the members’ time.

All of the committee rosters are updated at each meeting to help us ensure that the employer/employee ratio is 50% for each group. The State of Washington requires that this information is tracked. The state defines an employer as someone with hiring and firing power.

Ms. Daehn also spoke briefly about Perkins funding. Last spring the college was awarded $575,808 in Perkins funding. It is federal finding that comes through the state and supports Clark’s career and technical programs. The primary focus of using these funds is to prepare students for the workplace and help them improve their technical skills as well as their academic skills. 

Another source of funding available to Clark College is the Worker Retraining funds received from the state. The amount of money awarded for 2012-13 was over $1,000,000. This funding is used to support and provide education, training, and career services for dislocated and unemployed workers. Students coming in to Clark who have been laid off or dislocated may be eligible for financial aid and other monetary support because of the Worker Retraining program. These moneys can also support some of Clark’s adjunct faculty and equipment needs.

New Administrative Structure
Director of Nursing Cindy Myers reported that the Nursing program has undergone a restructuring. The department is looking for a new associate director. Professor Gail Fujimoto will be back in the fall in that capacity until a new associate director is hired. The Human Resources Department was rewriting the job description for this position; it should be completed later this week. There will be more news about this at the spring advisory committee meeting.

Accreditation Report

In March 2011 Clark College received a letter from the National League for Nursing Accrediting Commission (NLNAC) saying that Clark is accredited for the next 8-year cycle. This is good news; however, Director Myers went on to say that a follow up report, addressing two NLNAC standards, is due February 2013. The two NLNAC standards that the college needs to bring into compliance is standard 6, measuring program outcomes, and standard 2, which has to do with faculty.  
Standard 2 requires that any faculty member who teaches a nursing theory course must have a master’s degree with a major in nursing. The state of Washington standard is that to teach a nursing theory course, the instructor has to have a master’s degree in a health related field. Director Myers sent a letter to the NLNAC outlining the State’s standards and the NLNAC reiterated, in an e-mail, that the nursing department is not in compliance with the national standard. There will be a follow-up report submitted to the NLNAC with information on what the department has done since the initial site visit to come into compliance with the current NLNAC standards.  
Standard 6 looks at how the nursing program assesses and measures program outcomes. The department has spent time revising the nursing program outcomes. The new program outcomes are based on the QSEN competencies. To date, four faculty members have attended a national QSEN conference. Information about QSEN competencies was shared with the nursing faculty and helped to formulate the new program outcomes. A member of the committee asked what is actually measured. Professor Becky Ellis answered that pass rates, critical thinking, graduate and employer satisfaction, and how they work with others are key in assessing outcomes. This information comes from surveys that are taken from both students and employers. 
Over the past several years student satisfaction regarding pediatric clinical experiences have declined. This is primarily due to the fact that there are few inpatient pediatric sites that will agree to place ADN students. The majority of 3rd quarter students are primarily getting observational experiences at these sites. The committee was asked for their input for getting students pediatric experience in a clinical setting. OHSU, Emmanuel, Kaiser, all will not take students. Possibilities include PeaceHealth and Legacy. Evergreen Pediatric Clinic will take only 2 students. The curriculum committee is looking at ways to provide pediatric experiences in the outpatient setting. A thought is maybe a day of hospital simulation in the lab with Sim Jr. (a child-sized, high-fidelity mannequin), and a simulated OB patient.  
Updates:

Nursing Department 50th Anniversary. The 50th anniversary culminated into a Hilma Speight’s Lecture. It was partnered with PeaceHealth and held at WSU-V. Lunch was served and attendees were able to walk the campus and look at Clark’s campus at WSU-V. Feedback from attendees was positive. Renowned speaker Kathleen Bartholomew was the main speaker. Ms. Bartholomew is a great storyteller who spoke to issues such as nurse to nurse hostility and the art and science of nursing.

iTech Prep. Dean Blake Bowers reported that the Vancouver School District’s Science, Technology, Engineering, and Math (STEM) program has leased part of the Clark building for its “iTech Prep” program. The program currently has 90 high school freshmen and next year will jump to 150 students. The students that were showcased to the Board of Trustees were a stellar group of students. 
Clinical Partners. The Nursing programs computer testing lab has been moved to the second floor. This lab will only be used for the Nursing students. This lab is bigger than the previous lab and can accommodate a larger cohort. Clark’s Phlebotomy and Pharmacy Tech programs have both been moved from main campus to the Clark building at WSU-V. They are located on the main floor. Included in the move was a brand new Pyxis machine that the Nursing program can also use. 
Director Myers reported about a recent article about the seamless articulation of nursing students. It is an exciting time for nursing right now. There is now a pathway for full-time students, which lends a clear way for 4-year Bachelor’s degree students. There will be more information to come on this topic. 
Next Meeting:

March 11, 2013, 8 a.m. at CCW.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:55 a.m.
Prepared/submitted by Andreana DiGiorgio
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